Item No 8(a)

COUNCIL MEETING, 15th February 2012
Governance and Business Committee, 5th January 2012 

30 PAY POLICY STATEMENT

The Head of Human Resources submitted a written report advising of provisions in the Localism Act 2011 which required the Council to produce a policy statement that covered a number of matters concerning the pay of the Authority’s staff, principally Chief Officers.  The statement had to meet the requirements of the Act and also had to have regard to guidance issued by the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government.  A pay policy statement had to be approved by the Council for each financial year, in advance of the start of that financial year, and a statement for 2012/13 had therefore to be approved by 31st March 2012.   The report detailed the areas to be covered by the Pay Policy Statement, and sought approval to the Pay Policy Statement for 2012/13 for recommendation to the Council.

* RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council that the Council’s Pay Policy Statement for 2012/13 as detailed in the Head of Human Resources written report and the annexes attached be approved.
